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The annual meeting was called too order 
at 7:10 PM following a complimentary 
dinner.  
Commodore Schlichting began by thank-
ing all of the members who responded to 
the survey and  to all of those who helped 
with the Pilot house project. He especial-
ly thanked Jeff and John Meskell and 
Dave Aloise who donated the copper bar 
top.  
After Secretary Stanton read the call of 
the meeting, Commodore Schlichting 
lead a moment of silence for our deceased 
members in 2016; Larry Bradley, Dean 
Harrington, Andrew Simon, 
and Roger Sirois.  
Annual Secretaryôs Report:  
The 2016 members with roll 
numbers are 236 Regular, Young 
Adult 12, Senior 64, Non-
Resident 19, Life 19, and Mili-
tary 4. There are 125 Social 
members. 145 members have 
224 boats, 92 people bowl, and 
the average member age is 58.2. 
Annual Treasurers Report: 
Treasurer Kearney reported that 
on a cash basis 2016 was a neu-
tral year. The financials show a 
$20,000 loss which was due to 
depreciation.  
Annual Audit Committee Re-
port:  
The Audit Committee reported 
that the 2016 audit is correct and 
the committee will have s formal 
report to the BOD shortly.  
By Law Changes 
Motion 1: To waive the payment of an 
Initiation Fee until March 1, 2018 was 
unanimously passed.  
Motion 2: To increase the annual youth 
sailing assessment from $10.00 to $20.00 
per member was passed. Barry Lawton 
explained that the youth Sailing assess-
ment supports maintenance of equipment 
and that the amount has never changed in 
the many years since its inception as in-
flation was never addressed.  
Officers Awards Announced 
The Commodoreôs Award will be  

presented to Owen Trainor for his 
strong and dedicated leadership of the 
House Committee.  
The Vice Commodoreôs Award will be 
presented to Dean Fairbrother for the 
many years that Dean has restored and 
maintained the club dinghies, as well as 
assisting a multitude of members splice 
lines. The Rear Commodoreôs Award 
will be presented to Kim Kennedy for 
the youth sailing program accomplish-
ments over the past three years, includ-
ing the acquisition of additional 420ôs, 
and the new float.  

 

Election of Officers and Directors: 
The following officers were elected as 
follows as recommended by the Nomi-
nating Committee 
Commodore Thomas H. Schlichting 
Vice Commodore Brian J. Murphy 
Rear Commodore Peter Towner 
Secretary John Economides 
Treasurer Donald Kearney 
The following Directors were elected as 
recommended by the Nominating Com-
mittee: 
Michael Rinaldiðtwo year term 
Janine Stantonðtwo year term 
Election to the Audit Committee : 

Louise Guillotte was elected to a three 
year term as recommended by the nomi-
nating committee.  
Capital Improvement Committee Re-
port and Presentation: 
Chairman Eric Kirton discussed the 
work of the committee and the most 
pressing needs for the club. Currently the 
westerly seawall is the number one prior-
ity. Replacing it is estimated at a cost of 
$200,000. Members were advised to park 
at least 6 feet from the wall. The easterly 
seawall by the Woodside property also 
needs replacement at an estimated cost of 

$100,000.  
The front door and handicap ac-
cess are also areas that need to be 
addressed. 
Eric presented a phased plan for 
Pilot House. Phase I is in process 
now. In addition he discussed 
Phase II which would expand the 
easterly wall of the Pilot House to 
the gate area on the deck.  Phase 
III involved more extensive reno-
vation. Both Phase II and III have 
significant costs attached. As a 
result the committee wishes to 
measure the interest of the mem-
bership in private funding for 
such a project.  The plan for Stage 
III are pictured on page 2. 
 
Commodore Schlichting an-
nounced that a fact finding com-
mittee is being formed to look 
into financial options pertaining 

to the Woodside property.  
 
Jeff Cook was 
presented with a 
framed burgee 
fin thanks or his 
service on the 
Board of Direc-
tors.  
 
There being no 
further business 
the meeting ad-
journed. 

2017 Officers and Board of Directorôs  
Left to Right. Jonathan Marks, Commodore Schlichting, 
Treasurer Kearney, Secretary Economides, Janine Stan-
ton, Michael Rinaldi, Vice Commodore Brian Murphy, 
John Cataldo, missing Rear Commodore Towner.  
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Architectural Renderings of  Possible Pilot House Expansion Phase III Presented at Annual Meeting 
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On Saturday evening, March 25th, CPYC will host an 
Open House from 7:00 - 10:00 PM. This is a great so-
cial opportunity for newer members to get to know each 
other and other members. Find out about what our club 
has to offer,  including our Marina services, the Youth 
Sailing Program, the Entertainment Committee and the 
Adult Sailing Program. There will be live music by Lori 
and John Wadkins, refreshments, and activities. Sea 
Tow, Houghton Marine and the Winthrop Harbormaster 
will all have representatives available with information 
on their services. This is a great opportunity to bring 
friends to the club, and to find out more about what we 
provide for our members. 
 

There will be a meeting on Thursday, March 9th at 6:30 
PM for all those who want to help out at this event. All 
members interested in getting more involved in the club 
are invited to attend. Each CPYC committee is urged to 
send a representative, so that we can plan our space and 
activities for the evening. This is our club, so spread the 
word and let others know about how great we are. For 
more information contact Pamela Aranov, chair of the 
Membership Committee, at aranov@rcn.com. 

Youth Sailing Sponsors  
Safe Boating Course April 1 & 2 

 
Boat Massachusetts is a state and nationally approved boating safety 
course. 12 to 15 year olds attain a safety certificate that allows them 
to operate a motorboat without adult supervision as required by state 
law. The same applies to 16 and 17 year olds for personal watercraft 
such as jet skis, etc.  
The course is free and is from 8AM to 4PM April 1st and 2nd. Class 
size is limited to 25. Register early at 
https://www.facebook.comevents/1190843207638337/ 

 
St Patrick's Day 

 
 March 17th 

 
All Day Boiled  
Irish Dinner 

 
From Millieôs Kitchen 

From last summer a double Rain-
bow by J. Meskell. With the 
recent warm weather we can 

dream of summer.  

FROM THE CLUB 
SECRETARYéé. 

 

Please provide your correct 
contact information, address, 
phone number, and email ad-
dress to John Economides 

CPYC Secretary 
(secretary@cpyc.org) 

mailto:aranov@rcn.com
https://www.facebook.com/events/1190843207638337/


Pilot House Renovation:  

A Snapshot of How It Progressed  

ƶThe floor behind the bar was demolished. 
New supports were repaired or built,  
insulation and subflooring installed.  

ƶThe old bar top, shelving, mirrors and paneling were  
removed so insulation could be installed.  

ƶA new tile floor was put in and the bar was 
backed for the sink, etc. Electrical lines were 
checked and rerouted to accommodate the new 

layout as was necessary plumbing. 

ƶDry wall was mounted installed 

New shelving and cabinets were custom 
made and varnished in the ballroom.Ʒ  


